

Sample test 4

PART 1: GRAMMAR AND VOCABULARY

GRAMMAR

Identify one error (A, B, C, or D) in each of the following sentences and correct it.

Example: He live (A) with his (B) parents near the (C) center of (D) the city.

Answer: A → *lives*

1. On weekdays, John goes (A) to work (B) by train and he does (C) at work until (D) 6.30 p.m.
2. "Excuse me (A), can you speak (B) me the way to the cinema, please?" – "Go straight on (C) Green street and turn left. It's on (D) your left."
3. "What (A) are your children's name (B)?" – "The son is (C) Tom and the (D) daughter is Mary."
4. "Can (A) you play (B) the piano?" – "Yes, I am (C), but I can't (D) play well."
5. "What's (A) in all these (B) cupboards?" – "Well, not a lot. There are many (C) bowls, but there aren't some (D) plates."
6. Simon and (A) his father spended (B) their holiday on (C) a beautiful beach. They went surfing (D) a lot.
7. Shall (A) we go to the (B) beach? - Yes, that (C) sounds interesting. I'll to take (D) my swimming costume.
8. My (A) Dad usually drives us to (B) school, but we prefers (C) walking or going by (D) bus.
9. "I don't (A) know Nina. How many (B) kids does she have got (C)?" – "Maybe two. I don't know (D) exactly."
10. My grandparents's (A) bedroom is on (B) the third floor between (C) my bedroom and my son's (D) room.

VOCABULARY

Complete the sentences with ONE suitable word/phrase based on first given letter.

Example: She is married and she has a d_____.

Answer: *daughter*

11. We have a lot of clothes. We need a bigger w_____ in our bedroom.
12. In America, people prefer playing b_____ more than basketball and soccer.
13. I have Maths I_____ on Wednesdays. My teacher is very funny and kind.
14. Nha Trang is famous for its f_____ beaches. Tourists also love its delicious seafood and friendly people.
15. I like the weather in autumn. The t_____ is usually around 20°C.
16. My classmates and I often go to the city football s_____ after school.
17. My g_____ is eighty years old, but she is still very smart.
18. I love having breakfast with eggs, sausages, tomatoes, m_____, and fruit juice to have enough energy for the whole day.
19. "Where is your new teacher from?" - She is from S_____. It is a country in the centre of Europe.
20. My Mom works as a r_____ at a local hotel near my house.

PART 2: LISTENING, READING AND WRITING

LISTENING COMPREHENSION

Section 1: Listen and answer the questions below with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the recording.

21. What did Jack buy for his father?
22. Where did Jack leave the present?
23. Where did he and his friends have dinner?
24. How was the food?
25. What did he write to his friend in Canada?

Section 2: Listen to the conversation, then complete the sentences below with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS or A NUMBER from the recording.

26. The party for their grandfather will be on _____.
27. The party will take place at the _____.
28. The party will begin at _____ in the afternoon.
29. Aunt Rose is from _____.
30. Helen wants to buy a _____ for her grandfather.

READING COMPREHENSION

Passage 1: Read the following passage, then complete the sentences below with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS and A NUMBER from the text.

Past event – my 18th birthday

My name's Mai. I'm a first-year student at Hanoi University of Industry. Last year I went to Nha Trang on holiday. I wanted to celebrate my 18th birthday alone. I did not have much money so I decided to stay in a cheap hotel. I did not book the hotel. I wanted to get a room after arriving to the hotel. But when I arrived at the airport in, a thief stole my credit card. I did not have enough money to stay in a hotel, so I rented a tent on the beach. I liked it very much. I saw many interesting things there. I saw the sea, the stars at night and many tourists. I ate ice cream and pizza. The weather was nice. It did not rain. I liked the hot days because I swam in the sea and sunbathed on the beach. I bought some postcards and sent them to my friends and relatives.

31. Mai went to Nha Trang to hold her _____.
32. She didn't get a _____ until she arrived the hotel.
33. A _____ stole her credit card.
34. She hired a _____ on the beach because she couldn't afford to stay in a hotel.
35. She bought some _____ to give her friends and relatives after the trip.

Passage 2: Read the following passage and answer the questions below with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the text.

Where I live

I live in a new flat near the centre of Phu Ly city. It's very small but it's lovely! There is a sunny living room, a kitchen, a bedroom and a bathroom. The living room has a big window and a nice comfortable sofa in front of it.

There isn't a big garden but there is a park at the end of the road. So at weekends I often go there to read books or go running.

I live with two friends at university, so I never feel lonely. In the evening, we often cook dinner, watch a film or play cards.

I like my bedroom most because it is very nice. There is a desk with a chair. On the desk, there is a lamp and a computer. I do my homework there. I keep my books on the bookshelf near the desk. There is a small bed next to the bookshelf. I keep my clothes in the wardrobe. I often listen to music, read books, or play the guitar to relax after a long day at university.

I love my flat for many reasons: the sunny living room, the good times with friends, but best of all because it is my first home.

36. What is behind the sofa?
37. When does the writer go to the park?
38. Which is the writer's favorite room?
39. Where does the writer keep his books?
40. What does the writer put in the wardrobe?

WRITING

Write a paragraph (80-100 words) about your favorite season. Use the following suggested questions:

- How many seasons are there in your country?
- What is your favorite season?
- When is your favorite season?
- What is the weather like in your favorite season?
- What do you usually do in your favorite season?